The Greenville Spinners Bicycling Club

Board of Directors Meeting

9/11/11 6:30 pm
Minutes of Meeting
In Attendance:  David Carter, Allen Hellenga, Jamie France, Bob Kramer, George Furr, Jessica McKelder, John Davidson, Duke Spinelli, Sam Smith, Steve Baker, Thad Dulin, Ken Drescher 

Duke Spinelli: 

· Bill Dingledine expected to have 2 weeks of rehab with neuro, should have full recovery, trying to piece together what happened.

· Club meeting speakers for remainder of year are yet to be finalized. 
 

· Motion to change the club meetings to every other month as a social event - accepted
To Do: Follow up with Rich Hincapie regarding club request for George to speak at club meeting.

SCTAC
· Letter of intent signed for property for use beginning October 12th.

· SCTAC as an organization prefers to have us on the property.  
· The Greenville Spinners Club is interested in a charitable property lease from SCTAC.
· Awaiting response from SCTAC after their September board meeting.
· Steve Baker to author a notice letter to SCTAC users.
· SCTAC Fire Department has offered their meeting room for our use. 
· Motion made and accepted for Tuesday, September 27th to be the last SCTAC organized group ride for 2011.

· Upon finalization of new land and leasing, a memo will be addressed to Club member regarding the 2011 season.

· Request from Duke to use Tim St. Clair as additional point person for SCTAC and Greenville Spinners communication.


Tuesday Revenues
· Collections have declined throughout the 2011 season.
· Motion made and accepted to fundraise in the "C" and "D" Groups to help with increased cost of leasing property beginning in 2012 season.
· Potential for corporate sponsorships to be discussed further.
Ken Drescher　
· Cherokee Foothills Ride had low attendance for 2011 resulting in a $200 loss.
· Motion made and accepted to donate $500 to the Tigerville Fire Department for their assistance.

· 2011 marks the 7th year of The Leaf Tour.
· The 2011 Final 50 Ride will be held on New Years Eve.
· Ice Cream Ride has been a success.  Updates have been added to the Club homepage.

· Motion made and accepted for the SCTAC Tuesday 2012 "C" Groups to be labeled "C 18," "C 19", and "C 20".

George Furr

· Community points can be earned by Girl and Boy Scouts by assisting the ride sag stops.  We can also reach out to service community groups within the high schools.

· John Edwards is the owner of the Yahoo Group..

· Motion made and accepted to have the annual Christmas Party at The Edge instead of a private residence this year.

· Tentatively scheduled for Saturday, December 3rd.  To be confirmed during October board meeting.


8:00 pm meeting adjourned.


